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The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Cha irman 
James Dickinson. Trustees James Mueller and Kristin a Port 
were present.  
 
Mr. Dickinson welcomed guests and Chief John Frazie r to the 
meeting.   
 
The Pledge of Allegiance was said.    
 
MINUTES: Mr. Mueller made the motion to approve the minutes 
of the June 3, 2009 meeting as amended.  Ms. Port s econded 
the motion and it passed unanimously.        
 
MONTHLY REPORTS:  Mr. Mueller  moved to accept the May 2009 
monthly departmental reports from the Road, Mainten ance, 
Police, and Zoning departments.  Ms. Port seconded the motion 
and it passed unanimously. 
 
MONTHLY REPORTS:  Mr. Mueller  moved to acknowledge receipt of 
the May 2009 monthly departmental reports from the Fire 
departments.  Ms. Port seconded the motion and it p assed 
unanimously. 
 
AMBULANCE PURCHASE:  Chief Frazier explained that it is time 
to replace the 1990 Ford F-450 Ambulance.  The last  ambulance 
purchase was in 2003.  The 2003 ambulance will be m oved into 
the role of backup.  Chief Frazier proposes that th e township 
purchase a Chevrolet C4500 Ambulance through the St ate of 
Ohio bidding process.  This ambulance purchase is a  normal 
replacement.  It was anticipated and budgeted for i n advance. 
Money for the ambulance purchase is from estate tax es, 
interest from the bond, and from ambulance billing.   Ms. Port 
asked Chief Frazier to explore selling the old ambu lance.  
Chief Frazier explained that it is a poor market lo cally, but 
he will look into it.  The 1990 ambulance is on its  third 
transmission and has had its engine replaced. It di d not turn 
out to be a particularly reliable chassis.  Sergean t Bialosky 
has expressed an interest in acquiring the 1990 amb ulance for 
the Accident Investigation Unit.  A purchase order for 
$5,000.00 is needed for the radios that are to be i nstalled 
on the new ambulance.  The mobile data terminals an d radios 
will be provided to the ambulance builders.  The ra dios are 
bulk purchase items through the Geauga County Sheri ff’s 
Office.  The new ambulance will be delivered in app roximately 
120 days from date of order.  Mr. Mueller  made the motion to 
approve the purchase a Chevrolet C4500 Ambulance, b y Braun 
Ambulance Builders of Van Wert, Ohio, based upon th e 
recommendation of Assistant Chief John Bryan and Ch ief John 
Frazier.  The ambulance is to be purchased through the State 
bidding process for an amount of $170,615.58.  Ms. Port 
seconded the motion and the vote passed unanimously .  
 
ROAD PAVING PROJECT BID OPENING:  An error was made by the 
newspaper that was to print the legal advertisement  for the 
bid opening of the road paving project.   The legal ad for the 
road paving with concrete stabilization projects wa s not run, 
while the legal ad for the asphalt paving only proj ects was 
run twice.  Ohio Revised Code says that there has t o be a 
legal ad. So, with the agreement of the County Pros ecutor’s 
Office, Ms. Heck decided not to open the road pavin g with 
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concrete stabilization bids.  The newspaper will ru n the ad 
correctly on Friday, June 19 th .  Due to the two week posting 
requirement, the earliest the bids may be opened wi ll be July 
3rd .  The projects will be re-bid and re-advertised.  It was 
learned in this process that the contractors use th e County 
Engineer’s website for project information.  That d oes not 
replace the requirement for the legal ad, however. The bids 
were returned to the contractors.  The bid opening will be 
July 3 rd .  
 
The bids for the asphalt paving only projects were opened and 
recorded for the following road projects per advert ised 
specifications.  
 
 Asphalt Repaving of Various Roads in Russell Towns hip 
 
 Karvo Paving Co.   $562,125.00 
 Shelly Co.    $562,545.00 
 Kokosing Construction Co. $515,177.50 
 Ronyak Paving Inc.   $535,090.00 
 
 Each of the bids had the required bid bond. 
 
The bids will be forwarded to the County Engineer f or his 
review and recommendation.   
 
Ms. Heck is in the process of getting the money fro m the 
banks for the road projects. 
 
ROAD MAINTENANCE RESPONSIBILITY TRADE: Mr. Layne, Mr. 
Mueller, and Mr. Bob Phillips, Geauga County Engine er, met 
and discussed exchanging the maintenance responsibi lities for 
two streets in Russell Township.  One road is Hemlo ck Point 
Road, currently a Township maintained road.  The se cond road 
is Music Street, between SR 306 and Hemlock Road, c urrently a 
Geauga County road.  The County Engineer has just p aved and 
replaced culverts on Music Street.  Music Street wa s also 
widened approximately 18 inches by the County Engin eer.  This 
brings Music Street up to standards so that it will  qualify 
for federal funding the next time it needs to be re paved.  
Hemlock Road will probably need to be repaved withi n the next 
two years.  Due to these activities it would benefi t the 
Township to accept an exchange of maintenance respo nsibility. 
 Mr. Mueller thanked the County Engineer for allowi ng this 
exchange to take place.  Mr. Mueller identified a s avings of 
approximately $350,000.00 to the residents of Russe ll 
Township by accepting a newly paved road.  In the n ear future 
the two exchanged roads will need to be redesignate d and the 
mileage certified.  Mr. Mueller moved to enter into an 
agreement with the County Engineer to trade mainten ance 
responsibilities for Hemlock Point Road (currently a Township 
maintained road) and Music Street from SR 306 to He mlock Road 
(currently maintained by Geauga County.  Ms. Port s econded 
the motion and it passed unanimously.    
 
OPWC LOCAL INTEGRATION COMMITTEE BALLOT:  Mr. Mueller  made 
the motion to elect the following three members and  their 
identified alternates to the OPWC District Seven Lo cal 
Integrating Committee:   
 Member – F. James Hammar  Alternate – William Wils on 
    Member – Daniel Whiting  Alternate – Kristina P ort  
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   Member – Ed Demshar   Alternate – Tom Martin    
Ms. Port seconded the motion and it passed unanimou sly.   
  
REQUEST FOR USE OF TOWN HALL:  Mr. Mueller  moved to grant 
permission for the Red Raider Homeowners Associatio n to use 
the Town Hall on July 8, 2009, subject to Township rules and 
regulations.  Ms. Port seconded the motion and it p assed 
unanimously.  
 
REQUEST FOR USE OF TOWN HALL:  Ms. Port moved to grant 
permission for the Hackamore Woods Homeowners Assoc iation to 
use the Town Hall on July 13, 2009, subject to Town ship rules 
and regulations.  Mr. Mueller seconded the motion a nd it 
passed unanimously. 
 
COMMENTS WERE TAKEN FROM THE PUBLIC 
 
SINGLE WASTE HAULER:  Mr. Dickinson read from the Frequently 
Asked Questions paper that he drafted as a starting  point for 
the discussion.  He addressed many issues that are likely to 
be of concern to Russell residents.   
 
Mr. Mueller explained the history of the single was te hauler 
project and requested that the Trustees work throug h some of 
the details of the project. A lengthy discussion wa s held 
over issues such as:  
 
Contract Term:  It was suggested that there could b e a 
probationary period of 1 year.  After that 1 year p eriod, 
upon the satisfaction of the Township, there could be a two 
year automatic renewal.  The renewal would be at th e option 
of the waste hauler. 
 
Service Options:  Bag service will be offered.  Bag s may be 
purchased at local stores.  The purchase price of t he bags 
includes collection charges, so there is no monthly  service 
fee.  Alternatives to bag service may be 96 gallon or 64 
gallon dumpsters.  Each residence may receive a bin  for 
recycling.  Subscriber may request a container chan ge: ie 18 
gallon bin, multiple 18 gallon bins, 64 gallon dump ster.   
 
Fuel Surcharge:  Fuel surcharges imposed by the hau ler are 
not to exceed 1 surcharge in a 2 year period.  They  must be 
justified. 
 
Number of Collection Days:  It was discussed that p ickup in 
Russell would take place on not more than 2 days.  Pickup 
will take place Monday through Wednesday. 
 
Complaints:  Hauler is to log complaints and will r eport 
quarterly to the Township.  Contract can be termina ted 60 
days after notification. 
 
Opt out:  Documents must be filled out to opt out o f the 
project.  Residents may hire their own hauler. 
 
Other waste hauling issues were also discussed: sta ndard 
definitions, future of current recycling center, ti me of day 
for collection, reporting required of hauler, free waste and 
recycling collection for Township properties, dispo sal of 
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CFLs, and possible methods of notification of resid ents.  
 
Ms. Port identified that our single waste hauler pr oject will 
have impacts on recycling fundraisers in the commun ity.   
 
A public meeting will be held in the future after t he 
contract has been reviewed again. 
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS:  The next regular Trustees’ meeting will be 
held at 7 p.m., Wednesday, July 1, 2009 in the Russ ell 
Township Fire-Rescue Department.  
 
Independence Day Parade will be held in Chesterland  on 
Saturday, July 4 th , at 11 a.m.   
 
Oil recycling for July will be held on Saturday, Ju ly 11 th  
due to the July 4 th  holiday.  
 
PURCHASE ORDERS: were approved for:  
 Number    Purpose    Amount 
     110-2009   Sealcoat Cemetery Drive     $1,997. 00 
 111-2009   Sealcoat Admin Parking Lot    2,413.00 
 112-2009  Comp. Striping, Music & Pekin    6,500.0 0
 113-2009  Legal Represent: Time Warner     2,500.0 0
 114-2009  Legal Represent: Paving Project  5,000.0 0 
 115-2009  Reimburse EMT school       800.00 
 116-2009  Repair Light Tower: Engine 4322  1,804.0 0
 117-2009  #411 Limestone       5,400.00 
 118-2009  Replace Clutch, Fork on Shifter  4,772.5 9
 119-2009  Install/Setup In-Car Video Cam   1,250.0 0
 120-2009  Tire Recycling Container            75.0 0
 121-2009  Ammo             1,816.82
    
     
 Bills were approved as presented and drawn for sam e.  

 
Upon the motion of Mr. Mueller and seconded by Ms. Port 

the meeting was adjourned at 9:07 p.m. 
 

                                
                                Respectfully submit ted, 
 
 
 
 
James Dickinson         Melissa Palmer 
Chairman      Administrative Secretary 
Board of Trustees 


